

Kantharalakkwittaya School

Final Examination 1/2564 English (Reading & Writing) Code: E31211
Mattayomsuksa 4/1- 4/15 40 Items (20 Marks) Time: 50 minutes
Teacher : Mrs. Chanthanee Komonsri & Ms. Wanitchaya Kaewkhamchat

Part 1 : 30 Items

Read the passage and answer the question. (1-12)

Life Is Good in Iceland

Iceland is an **island** in the North Atlantic Ocean. It is between Greenland and Norway. It is part of Europe. This country has a population of about **a quarter of** a million people. Most of the people live in town. Reykjavik is the **capital** and the largest city.

Iceland is not as cold as its name sounds. The **temperature** in January in Reykjavik is the same as in New York City. Icelanders speak Icelandic, which is **similar to** German, but 99 percent of Icelanders also speak English.

Icelanders are the hardest workers in Europe. They work the longest hours. Many people have two or three jobs, and children work during school vacations. Icelanders work hard because life is very expensive, and they want **a high quality of life**. Iceland is the most expensive country in Europe. Iceland doesn't make cars and machines. Many of these things come from other countries. That is why they are expensive. However, Iceland has a lot of fish, so fish is not expensive.

Icelanders have a great system for health and education. Health care and education are free. All children must go to school from age 6 to age 16. Every person in Iceland can read and write. Icelanders read a lot. They read more books than any other people in the world. Icelanders are healthy, too. The air is clean there because people get natural hot water from the ground to **heat** their homes. With clean air and a good health care system, Icelanders live long lives. Men in Iceland live the longest lives of any men in the world.

Iceland is a great city. The air is clean. People live long. There's almost no **crime**. Icelanders have a high quality of life, but they work hard!

1. A piece of land with water all around is called _____.
a. an ocean b. a river c. an island d. a waterfall
2. About a _____ of a million people live in Iceland.
a. population b. quarter c. half d. capital

3. What does "**a high quality of life**" mean?
- a. a very bad way of living
 - b. a very bad high of living
 - c. a very good way of living
 - d. a very good thing of living
4. Where do most of the people live in Iceland?
- a. capital
 - b. small city
 - c. town
 - d. countryside
5. What do the children do during school vacations?
- a. work
 - b. stay at home
 - c. visit their relatives
 - d. play games
6. A quarter of is_____.
- a. similar to 25%
 - b. exactly 25%
 - c. about 25%
 - d. nearly 25%
7. Iceland sounds very cold _____.
- a. and it's very, very cold
 - b. but it's has the same temperature as New York City in January
 - c. but it's very hot there
 - d. and it's the coldest place in Europe
8. Why do Icelanders have a high quality of life?
- a. They have a lot of money.
 - b. They are the hardest workers in Europe.
 - c. They don't work so much.
 - d. The government pays for everything.
9. Why are Icelanders healthy and safe?
- a. They heat their homes with coal.
 - b. There is no justice in Iceland.
 - c. They have no health care in Iceland.
 - d. The air is clean and there is no crime.
10. Which sentence is **correct** about Iceland?
- a. The language of Iceland is German.
 - b. Some person in Iceland can read and write.
 - c. Iceland can make cars or machines
 - d. Iceland is the most expensive country in Europe.
11. John is _____ than Jim.
- a. thiner
 - b. thinnest
 - c. thinner
 - d. more thinner
12. Bangkok is _____city in the world.
- a. more attractive
 - b. most attractive
 - c. the most attractive
 - d. the attractivest

Read the passage and answer the question. (13-25)

Go to Sleep!

Sleep is very important. Did you know that sleep is more important than food? A person who does not sleep dies at a younger age than a person who does not eat.

Let's say you go to sleep 12 hours later than you usually do. It will take your body about three weeks to return to **normal**. We spend about one-third (1/3) of our lives in sleep. That's about 121 days a year!

How much sleep do we need? We are all different. A baby needs 16 hours of sleep every day. Children 6 to 12 years old need an **average** of 10 to 12 hours of sleep. A **teenager** needs 9 to 10 hours of sleep. An **adult** needs an average of 7 to 8 hours a night. There are some people who need only 3 hours of sleep. Others need 10 hours of sleep. After the age of 50, the average sleep time goes down to 6.5 hours a night. We need less sleep as we get older.

Most people have some night when they cannot sleep. About one in three Americans has a problem with sleep. Many of these people cannot **fall asleep** or stay asleep. The name of this problem is **insomnia**. The word *insomnia* means "no sleep." Some people say, "I didn't sleep all night." They may sleep lightly and wake up several times. In the morning, they only remember the time they were **awake**, so they think they were awake all night.

This is not a new problem. Many famous people in history had insomnia. Some of these people had special ideas to make them sleep. Benjamin Franklin, the famous statesman and **inventor**, had four beds. He moved from one to the other to fall asleep. King Louis XIV of France had 413 beds and hoped to fall asleep in one of them. Mark Twain, the famous American writer, had a different way. He lay on his side across the end of the bed!

13. The little girl cannot _____ unless her mother reads to her.

- a. eat b. play c. sleep d. fall asleep

14. _____ needs an average of 7 to 8 hours a night.

- a. A baby b. Teenagers c. An adults d. Children

15. My friend smokes _____ of ten cigarettes a day.

- a. a half b. an average c. let's say d. different

16. Alexander Graham Bell was the _____ of the telephone.

- a. maker b. invented c. inventor d. discoverer

17. Benjamin Franklin, the famous _____ and inventor, had four beds.
a. statesman b. writer c. president d. prime minister
18. Which sentence is **correct** about "Sleep" ?
a. Sleep isn't more important than food.
b. Teenagers sleep longer than adults.
c. People need more sleep as they get older.
d. A baby needs 12 hours of sleep every day.
19. Which sentence is **not true** about the passage of sleep?
a. Some people need only 3 hours of sleep a night.
b. After age 50, the average sleep time is 6.5 hours a night.
c. We spend about a quarter of our lives in sleep.
d. One in three Americans has a problem with sleep.
20. What does this word "**Let's say**" in line 3 mean?
a. to come or put together
b. to give part of something to someone else
c. suppose; imagine; for example
d. saying and doing only true things
21. What does "**a person who is 20 or 21 year old or older**" refer to?
a. baby b. children c. teenager d. adult
22. Which word is the same meaning of **normal**?
a. special b. unusual c. ordinary d. fantastic
23. I usually wake up when I have a _____. I am scared and my heart beats fast.
a. sweet dream b. nightmare c. snore d. sneeze
24. What does this word "**inventor**" in paragraph 5 mean?
a. a person who is first to get an idea for something
b. a person who make cars or machines
c. a person who is not first to get an idea for something
d. a person who is first to help the car accident.
25. Which of the following is a good thing to do fall asleep?
a. eating too much b. relaxing and exercising
c. going shopping d. watching TV.

O-NET TEST : 63 (26-30)

Directions: Read each situation and choose the best alternative.

26. **Situation:** Alan would like Nan to see a movie with him this Saturday, but Nan cannot make it. She said, "_____"

- a. Oh, you're my friend indeed.
- b. I look forward to it.
- c. That's not important.
- d. It was just what I hoped for.
- e. I'm not free.

27. **Situation:** Bob helped Alice to remove the jammed paper from the printer. When Alice thanked him, he said, "_____"

- a. No problem.
- b. I don't mind.
- c. Don't bother.
- d. Take it easy.
- e. That's a nice printer.

28. **Situation:** Donald, your student has been named the top student in the school. You meet him and say "_____"

- a. You're my destiny.
- b. I'm so proud of you.
- c. Better luck next time.
- d. Thank you for your time.
- e. Let it be yours not mine.

29. **Situation:** Jack is annoyed with his neighbor's dog since it usually barks at night and he cannot sleep. He politely says to his neighbor, "_____"

- a. Please keep quiet.
- b. I don't mean to blame you.
- c. You must get rid of your dog.
- d. Could you calm down your dog?
- e. Don't you know you're a nuisance?

30. **Situation:** You arranged a potluck party. Before your friend left the party, she expressed her gratitude and said, "_____"

- a. It was an awful party.
- b. Thank you for inviting me.
- c. I felt I like was bothering you.
- d. You must have spent so much money.
- e. I hope I didn't upset you.

Part 2 : 10 Items

A: Rewrite these sentences by using "When" to join the sentences.

1. The volcano erupted. People left the village suddenly.
2. Christina eats too much. She has a nightmare.
3. I am alone. I can study very well.
4. The weather is nice. She walks to work.

B: Choose the correct answer Adjective or Adverb.

1. You write so **slow** / **slowly**.
2. Please give me some bread, I'm so **hungry** / **hungrily**.
3. Thomas is a really **successful** / **successfully** painter.
4. Anna answered me back so **angry** / **angrily**.
5. She is the most **polite** / **politely** person I know.
6. This is very important. Please read it **carful** / **carefully**.

Name: _____ Class _____ No _____